

STATE OF WASHINGTON

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

July 13, 2018

Mark L. Johnson Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW P.O. Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Lifestyle LLC d/b/a Lifestyle Shuttles and Tours and Lifestyle Valet
Company's Payment Arrangements
Docket TE-171115

Dear Mr. Johnson:

On December 1, 2017, the commission assessed a penalty against Lifestyle LLC in the amount of \$1,300 for violations of Washington Administrative Code 480-30-221 Vehicle and Driver Safety Requirements. The commission granted mitigation in Order 01 on January 29, 2018, reducing the penalty to \$600.

On March 16, 2018, in Order 02 the commission approved the company's request for payment arrangements. Order 02 allowed the company to make four monthly payments beginning April 6, 2018. If the company missed one payment the entire balance would become due and payable immediately.

Lifestyle LLC made timely payments for April and May. On June 6, 2018, Roshaun Yates, owner of Lifestyle LLC, wrote to commission staff requesting to have until June 20 to make the June 6 payment.

On July 2, 2018, staff contacted Lifestyle LLC because the company had not made its June 6 payment. Staff also reminded the company of the upcoming payment due on July 6. Mr. Yates replied on July 2 and stated the company would pay the penalty in full by July 6.

As of today, Lifestyle LLC has failed to make either the June 6 or July 6 payment. Staff requests the commission cancel the company's payment arrangements and declare the remaining balance of \$375 due and payable immediately.

Mark L. Johnson July 13, 2018 Page 2

If you have any questions, please contact Mike Turcott, Compliance Investigations Supervisor, Consumer Protection, at (360) 664-1174, or email mike.turcott@utc.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

Bridgit Feeser

Assistant Director, Consumer Protection